1 September 2015

The Director General

NSW Planning and Environment
Bridge Street Office

23-33 Bridge Street Sydney

GPO Box 39

Sydney NSW 2000

Attention — Chris Ritchie
Dear Chris,

| refer to correspondence with your Thomas Piovesan, regarding construction
of a replacement biofilter on the Teys Australia Wagga Wagga site.

Teys are planning the replacement of the biofilter due to deterioration of the
existing biofilter structure. A new biofilter is necessary to ensure the sites
ongoing compliance with DA 220-07-2002 Mod 6 and also Environmental
Protection License 2262 in regards to odour.

To ensure there is no disruption to site operations or impact to local amenity,
the new biofilter will be constructed next to the existing (figure 1). The
commissioning of the new biofilter also involves performance testing to be
carried out by The Odour Unit, to ensure there is adequate treatment of the air
stream. Once performance testing shows the biofilter is performing to the
required standard, the existing will be demolished.

As advised in previous correspondence, a modification to DA220-07-2002
Mod 6 is required. We therefore request the department provide Secretary’s
Environmental Assessment Requirements (SEARs) for the modification.

If you have any queries or concerns in relation to the new biofilter, please do
not hesitate in contacting the site Environment Supervisor, Dean Loughran,
direct on 6938 3258.

Yours Sincerely

By Foki

Andrew Ross
General Manager
Teys Australia Wagga Wagga

Teys Australia Southern Pty Ltd trading as Teys Australia Wagga
All correspondence to: PO BOX 166 Wagga Wagga NSW 2650 AUSTRALIA
Phone «61 2 6938 3000 Fax +6] 2 6921 7682 Web www.teysaust.com.au
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Figure 2: Similar style biofilter to be constructed by Teys Wagga, icture
taken at another facility



